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=/ CityofRedmond

AM NO. 11-204 (C7)

MEMO TO: City Council

FROM: John Marchione, Mayor

DATE:

October 18, 2011

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF INTERAGENCY AGREEMENT BETWEEN KING

II.

I11.

COUNTY AND THE CITY OF REDMOND FOR OPERATING THE
BRIGHTWATER RECLAIMED WATER FLUSHING FACILITY
RECOMMENDED ACTION:
Approve an Interagency Agreement between King County (Wastewater Treatment

Division) and the City of Redmond concerning the operation of the Brightwater
Reclaimed Water Flushing Facility, and authorize the Mayor to sign the agreement.

DEPARTMENT CONTACT PERSONS:

Bill Campbell, Director of Public Works 425-556-2733
Ron Grant, Assistant Public Works Director/City Engineer 425-556-2742
Lynn Arakaki, Senior Engineer 425-556-2841
DESCRIPTION:

The King County reclaimed water conveyance pipeline extends from the Brightwater
Treatment Plant to the York Pump Station (NE 124" St and Willows Rd) and then
continues to the southeast corner of Willows Run Golf Course, along the west side of the
Sammamish River. The end of the pipeline is adjacent to the City of Seattle Tolt water
pipeline and a City of Redmond sewer collection system siphon.

In spring 2013, reclaimed water will be available from the Brightwater Treatment Plant
and will be conveyed through this pipeline to Willows Run Golf Course during the
summer irrigation season. The pipeline will need to be flushed to maintain water quality
at various times throughout the year.

The Interagency Agreement (Attachment A) outlines the terms under which King County
can discharge into the City’s sewer system. This work was discussed with the Planning
and Public Works Committee at their September 20, 2011, meeting.
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